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Conservation Highlights 

Darke SWCD is excited to announce that on June 12th and 13th we will 

host the first annual Conservation Day Camp! This camp is geared for 
current Darke County 1st through 4th grade students. 

During the event, we will provide students the opportunity to get 

outside and learn about how their daily actions affect wildlife, water, 

soil and the people around them. The goal of this camp is to provide 
an interactive and hands-on approach to learning about the 

environment. The camp will be held at Chenoweth Trails from 9:00am 

to 3:00pm each day.  

Registration is only $20 per student and includes lunches, snacks, and program materials. We have many 

exciting activities planned including archery, fishing, tree identification and survival skills. Registration is 

now open and is limited to the first 150 participants. Register online at 
www.darkeswcd.com or mail in the registration form found inside.  
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Serving Conservation Needs in Darke County Since 1955 

1st Annual Conservation Day Camp 

Thank you to each of our camp sponsors!  

Ace Hardware-Greenville 

Ansonia Lumber 

Company 

Farm Credit–  

Mid America 

Greenville National Bank 

Harrod & Harrod Farms 

Kevin Jones 

Kuntz Ag Products & 
Services LLC 

Leis Realty Company 

Lowes 

Nationwide Ins.- 
      Jordan Agency 

Rural King 

Second National Bank 

Suncrest Ag LLC 

Walmart 





The Darke Soil & Water Conservation District is conducting 

its annual tree seedling sale through March 22nd. The 2-3 

year seedlings are bare root stock and each tree is dipped 

into a preservative gel to keep roots moist.   Our seedlings 
are packaged in groups of five.  An assortment of trees are 

offered for sale to urban and rural landowners.  

The plant varieties are selected for their popularity and 

hardiness in the Darke County area. This is an economical 

way to work toward establishing or adding to a wildlife 

area, to create a windbreak, or landscaping.  Prices range 

from $5-$10 in packets of 5 seedlings. We are also offering 

larger varieties of some evergreens. See the enclosed order 

form and species descriptions for more information. 

Several new species are being offered for 2019. These 

include American Beech, Sweetgum, Black Gum, Sweetbay 

Magnolia, Red Oak and Northern Pecan. We are also 
offering a larger, 12-18" Arborvitae this year.  

To order your trees, fertilizer tablets, rain barrels or other 

items, fill out the enclosed form  and bring it into the office 
with your payment. You can also submit your tree sales 

order online;     however, you must still mail or drop off 

payment to the Darke SWCD office to finalize your order. 

Sorry we do not accept credit cards!  

Orders will not be accepted after March 22, 2019. Pick up 

for orders is Tuesday, April 9th through Thursday, April 11th 

at the Darke SWCD office– 1117 Southtowne Ct., Greenville.  

2019 Tree Sales 

446 S Broadway, PO Box 190 

Greenville, OH 45331 

Phone: 937-548-1114     www.greenvillenationalbank.com 
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300 South Main St 

Ansonia, OH 45303 

Phone: 937-337-3111      www.ansonialumber.com 

169 S. Main St.  

North Star, OH 45350 

www.northstarimplement.com 

Phone: 419-582-8053 







Stay up to date! Like us on Facebook & follow us on Twitter 

           www.facebook.com/DarkeSWCD           www.twitter.com/DarkeSWCD 

ODA Director’s Visit 

On March 4, 2019 the Darke Soil and Water Conservation 

District (SWCD) and Mercer SWCD co-hosted a meet and 

greet session with Ohio Department of Agriculture (ODA) 
Director, Dorothy Pelanda.  Director Pelanda has been 

hosting these meet and greets across the state in 

coordination with local SWCDs.  These sessions have been 

scheduled for an hour and allow residents to ask questions 

of the Director on her vision and to address areas of 

concern for attendees. 

The March 4th session was hosted in Celina at the Central 

Services Building.  A group of more than 50 people 

attended and listened to Director Pelanda talk about water 

quality and agriculture.  Director Pelanda opened up the 
session discussing a bill introduced related to hemp production in Ohio.  The 2018 Farm Bill allows for hemp 

production, but state laws currently prohibit farmers from growing and processing the crop.  Director Pelanda 

believes this could be a viable option for Ohio farmers. 

Director Pelanda also discussed water quality and its 

importance to ODA.  With the session being located in 
Celina, water quality is a top of mind issue for the Grand 

Lake and the Lake Erie watersheds.  Most of the 

discussion and questions centered on water quality issues 

and how agriculture can address them. 

Director Pelanda stressed the importance of soil testing 

and nutrient management plans.  She talked about how 

the problem will take time to fix and patience is required 

from all parties.  The goal of coming together and working 

toward a solution instead of placing blame is crucial for 

the success of Grand Lake, Lake Erie and all of Ohio’s   

waters. 

Tackling water quality is a tough, but important issue facing 
all of Ohio’s residents.  Everyone needs to consider their impact on their watershed.  The importance of 

knowing your soil and crop needs help to save you money and make sure we don’t pollute our environment.  

Remember the 4R’s of Nutrient Stewardship when you are dealing with manure or fertilizer.  The right source at 

the right rate and right time in the right place.   

Darke SWCD looks forward to working with Director Pelanda and eventually hosting her in Darke County. 

ODA Director Dorothy Pelanda addresses the crowd at 

her Darke & Mercer County Meet & Greet session. 

State Representative Susan Manchester and ODA Director 

Dorothy Pelanda talk about how the state legislature and 

ODA work together. 



Spring Manure Application Challenges 

As we approach spring, Darke SWCD staff encourages livestock producers and farm operators to be attentive 

when applying manure and fertilizer to local fields. From social media to increasing public awareness about 

livestock facilities and issues with some lakes and rivers 

across the state, producers are under increasing scrutiny, 

especially when handling manure.  

With increased rainfall over the past several months, soil 

conditions have been unfavorable for manure 

application. Increased soil moisture increases the chance 

of nutrient transport and loss as applied manure will 

infiltrate slower which leads to a greater risk of runoff. 

There is also a greater risk of manure movement to tile 

lines.  It is important to follow best management 
practices to minimize the negative environmental 

impacts and ensure producers benefit from the manure’s 

fertilizer value.  

Here are some ways that producers can minimize the risk of nutrient loss: 

¶ Reduce application rates or do split applications. Liquid manure applications increase soil moisture further 

(ex. 13,500 gallons per acre is equivalent to a 1/2-inch rainfall event).  

¶ Carefully choose application fields. Some fields pose a higher risk due to slope, proximity to streams, 
systematic tiling or being naturally wet. Apply in the drier locations of the field.  

¶ Use tile plugs and pump-out ports if available and  as the watershed allows. Be aware to not back up 

basement drains and septic systems of neighboring homes. 

¶ Follow contours of the field. This allows less opportunity for flow from rainfall events shortly after 

application. 

¶ Choose fields with surface residue or a growing cover crop. Increased surface residue and cover crops tend 

to have less runoff and less erosion than bare fields. 

¶ Increase setback distances from sinkholes, tile inlets, streams, waterways and ponds.  

¶ Follow your manure management plan. Pay attention to nutrient soil test results and apply on fields that 
need the nutrients. Treat manure as a fertilizer that has a nutrient value.   

¶ Watch the forecast. The highest risk for nutrient loss is within the first 48-hours of manure application. 

Manure application is not recommended when there is greater than a 50% chance of rainfall of more than 

1/2-inch forecast within 24 hours. Keep forecast records with your manure application records.  

 

Remember, these recommendations ep!opu!fmjnjobuf the risk for nutrient loss, but they can minimize it. In the 
event of a agricultural pollution incident, following best management practices shows effort by the producer to 

reduce the risks associated with manure application.   



63rd Annual Meeting & Banquet Recap 
The 63rd Annual Meeting and Banquet was held on November 19, 2018 at the Greenville VFW.  The featured 

speaker was Ryan Martin, Chief Meteorologist for Ohio Ag Net and  Hoosier Ag Today.  Martin presented on 

weather patterns, weather forecasting for winter 2019 and 

the impacts of weather on grain markets.  

The main focus of the Annual Meeting and Banquet is to 

recognize important partners and achievements in 

conservation from 2018.  Darke SWCD recognized Sam 

Custer as the Cooperator of the Year.  Sam has been an 

excellent partner of Darke SWCD. Over the years, Sam has 

partnered and presented in the Soil Fertility and Nutrient 

Management workshop series. He has also been an integral 

part of the Ag and Conservation Tour of Darke County for 
elected officials in 2017 and 2018.  

 

On display throughout the banquet were the rain barrel 
contest winners from Greenville Art, Tri Village Art and 

Greenville FFA.  The theme for 2018 contest was “Classic 

Movie Posters”.  Other winners from Darke SWCD 
educational programs included the county soils contest 

winners:  Versailles FFA – 1st place rural team, Alex Kaiser– 

1st place rural individual, Tri-Village FFA – 1st place urban 

team, Maddie Downing– 1st place urban individual,  and 
Greenville#1 for the Area IV Envirothon.   

 
The Annual Meeting and Banquet is always held in    

conjunction with our supervisor election.  This year there were 

three candidates for two open seats.  Tom Harrod, Allen Twp., 

and Gary Goettemoeller, Wayne Twp., were elected to serve a 

three-year term on the Darke SWCD Board.  

Darke SWCD would like to thank everyone who attended the 

banquet and hope you will join us again in 2019.  It’s never 

too early to mark your calendar, so reserve Monday, 

November 25, 2019 for the 64th Annual Meeting and Banquet. 

2018 Darke SWCD Cooperator of the Year -  

Sam Custer 

County Soils Contest Winners–  

Versailles & Tri-Village FFAs 

1120 Fort Jefferson Avenue, PO Box 278 

Greenville, OH 45331 

Phone: 937-548-4114     www.darkerec.com 

Annual meeting attendees 



Wayne Builders Supply 

Phone: 937-548-1101      info@waynebuilderssupply.com 

5410 St Rt 49 

Greenville, OH 45331 

7977 Main Street (Horatio) 

Greenville, OH 45331 

Keller Grain & Feed Inc. 

Phone: 937-448-2284      www.kellergrain.com 

Overholser Farm Recognized 
At the 2018 Annual Meeting & Banquet, Jared Parko of the Ohio Department of Agriculture recognized the 

Overholser farm as a Bicentennial Farm. The ODA recognizes the social, economic and historic contributions 

of Ohio’s family farms through its Ohio Historic Family Farms program, which recognizes farms that have 

remained in the same family for at least 100 years. More than 1,500 farms are registered as century, 

sesquicentennial or bicentennial farms, with at least two farms represented in each of the state’s 88 

counties. 

Congratulations to the Overholser farm as it is now added to that bicentennial farm list! 

Overholser family members.  *ÁÒÅÄ 0ÁÒËÏȟ /$! ÐÒÅÓÅÎÔÓ "ÕÄ /ÖÅÒÈÏÌÓÅÒ ×ÉÔÈ Á 

ÂÉÃÅÎÔÅÎÎÉÁÌ ÆÁÒÍÓ ÃÅÒÔÉǢÃÁÔÅȢ  

Reforestation & Wildlife Services 

Phone: 419-375-7708      PO Box 593, Ft.Recovery, OH 45846 

Gary Steinbrunner 

Document Management Solutions 
COPIERS - PRINTERS - SCANNERS - SOFTWARE 

119 Martin Street 

Greenville, OH 45331 

1.800.587.1745 sales@loudy.net 



Thank you  

Darke County 

Commissioners 
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The Darke Soil and Water Conservation District 

Board of Supervisors and Staff would like to thank 

the Darke County Commissioners for their financial 

support and dedication to soil and water 

conservation. The annual financial assistance from 
the county is matched by funds from the state 

which enables the District to continue to provide 
assistance to all Darke County landowners 

Thank you!! 

Scholarship Opportunity 
The board of supervisors for the Darke Soil and Water Conservation District (SWCD) is pleased to offer a $500 
scholarship for any graduating senior pursuing a degree in an agricultural or natural resources related field.    

Applications may be obtained at your high school guidance office or at the Darke SWCD office, located at 1117 

South Towne Court, Greenville.  The deadline to complete an application is April 30, 2019; all necessary 

materials must be received in the Darke SWCD office by 4:00 p.m. 

In order to be eligible, the applicant must be a Darke County resident and be graduating from one of the 
county’s public or private high schools; have a minimum 2.5 grade point average; be entering their freshman 

year as a full-time student in the Fall 2019 at a 2- or 4-year accredited Ohio college, technical school or 

university; and be   pursuing a degree in either an agriculture or natural resources related field. 

The scholarship award is for $500 and will be processed through the University or College  

scholarship office and will be available to the students in January 2020 after proof of the students continuing 

enrollment at the school has been obtained. The deciding committee reserves the right to refuse the 

application due to any component, including; incompleteness, essay and recommendation letter content, 
course type selected and/or previous scholarship earnings. 

The intent of this scholarship is to help our best and brightest pursue a higher education in the field of 

agriculture or natural resources.  For more information, please call 937.548.1715, Ext. 3 or email 

jared.coppess@darkeswcd.com. 

$7.67  is returned to  

For every $1 invested in 

Darke SWCD 

Darke County 

 Darke SWCD has served over 

230,000 people 
through Workshops, School Programs,  

and Public Events In the past 10 years 

Did you know? 



36 North Steffin Street 

Versailles, OH 45380 

Worch Lumber Inc. 

Phone: 937-526-4501      www.worchlumber.com 

Kahlig Dozing & Excavating, Inc. 

Phone: 419-305-5550    

611 Union City Rd., Ft. Recovery, OH 45846 

Don Kahlig 

499 S Broadway 

Greenville, OH 45331 

Phone: 937-548-2122    www.secondnational.com 

Rain Barrel Contest 
The Darke SWCD is asking county schools to participate in 

our 8th Annual Rain Barrel Decorating Contest.  With the 100th 

year of the NFL and 150th year of the MLB upon us, this year 

we are asking schools to choose an iconic image/moment in 

sports.  Some ideas for moments are included in the 

attachment.  The school’s rain barrel needs to encompass the 
theme for 2019 within the paint scheme.  Participating 

schools should choose a classic sports moment for their 

barrel entry.  

Darke SWCD is asking our schools to get creative in 

celebrating America’s professional and/or collegiate sports 

teams. Barrels should at least have a painted front; feel free 

to utilize the entire barrel space.  We ask the schools to not 
put their school name on the design, simply put the school 

name and student names on top of the barrel.   

Participating schools will cover the cost of all supplies to 
decorate their barrel.  The rain barrel and connector kit will be 

donated to each school to be used as a fundraiser or 

educational display.  Once barrels have been completed, 
Darke SWCD will display them around Greenville and at the 

Fair to promote rain barrel use. 

The winners of the rain barrel decorating contest will be 

decided by a panel of county residents  
determined by the Darke SWCD.  This panel will rank the 

barrels on design, creativity, theme use and ability to follow 

guidelines.  The panel will choose a 1st, 2nd and 3rd place 

winner, these winners will be awarded a cash prize.  More 

information can be found at www.darkeswcd.com. 

2018 Winner– Classic Movie Posters 

Y¦b¢½ !D 
tǊƻŘǳŎǘǎ ϧ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ [[/ 

VRA Hi-Cal Lime 

VRA Gypsum 

Agro-Liquid Fertilizer 

Montyôs Fertilizer 

P & L Fertilizer 
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Affiliate Membership Drive 
The Board of Supervisors for the Darke Soil & Water Conservation District 
(SWCD) is conducting their annual affiliate membership drive. Our affiliate 

members provide much needed funding to help the district offer technical 

guidance, education and programs focused on conservation needs in Darke 

County.  

Some of the opportunities affiliate membership supports include: adult 
workshops, county land judging contest, sponsorship of Darke County teams 

participating in the Area IV Envirothon, in-classroom education programs, 

lending library materials, youth workshops and a scholarship opportunity. 

Thanks to our affiliate members, these programs and others are available for 

schools and community groups. 

New for 2019, we will be hosting the 1st Annual Darke County Conservation 

Day Camp for Darke County students in 2nd through 5th grade. This two day 
event will provide students an outdoor, hands-on opportunity to learn about 

the importance of conservation and the relationship between people and their 

environment.  

 The past support of conservation education programs from our affiliate 

members is greatly appreciated and we thank those who participated in 2018. 

We invite those who have never contributed to please consider this 
worthwhile opportunity. Our affiliate members are recognized at our banquet 

in November, on our website and in our quarterly e-newsletter. New this year, 
you can include a business card with your affiliate membership form and we 

will include it in our e-newsletter. 
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Adult Workshops 

  

Conservation Day Camp 

  

County Land Judging 
Contest 

  

Darke County Area IV 
Envirothon Teams 

  

In-Classroom Education 
Programs 

  

Lending Library Materials 

  

Scholarship 

  

Youth Workshops 

5192 Kruckeberg Rd. 

Greenville, OH 45331 

Matthew Jordan 

Phone: 937-548-1606          Email: mjinohio@gmail.com 

In an effort to meet the budget cuts, Darke SWCD 

staff will be on reduced hours. The office will be 

closed every other Friday starting December 21st, 

2018. The following are upcoming office closed dates:  

Budget Cut Days 

March 15th 

March 29th 

April 12th 

April 26th  

May 10th  

May 24th 

June 21st 

July 5th 
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Miami  
AG DRAINAGE LLC  

aŀƪƛƴƎ aƻƛǎǘǳǊŜ aŀƴŀƎŜŀōƭŜ 



Kevin C. Otte 

Marc A. Otte 

7368 Indian Trail Road 
Maria Stein, OH 45860 

Phone: 419-925-0069         otteag@otte-ag1.com 

Harrod & Harrod Farms LLC 

Tom  Harrod  

Korey Harrod 
 

Rossburg, Ohio 

SWCD Board Reorganization  

& Meeting Notice 
Reorganization took place at the January 7, 2019 meeting of the board of supervisors for the Darke Soil and 

Water Conservation District.  Serving as Chairman for 2019 will be Tom Harrod, Allen Township.  Other 

officers elected were Bill Roll, Wabash Township, as Vice Chair; Monty Stump, Greenville Township, as 

Treasurer; Kevin Jones from Adams Township as Secretary; and Gary Goettemoeller, Wayne Township, as 

Publicity. 

For 2019, the Darke SWCD board of supervisors will hold their monthly board meetings on the first Monday 

of each month at 8:00 a.m.  The meetings will be held at the Darke SWCD office, 1117 Southtowne Court, 

Greenville.  Special board meetings may be scheduled throughout the year.  If a special board meeting is 

necessary, the location, date and time will be posted on the  

office door and www.darkeswcd.com.  Meetings are subject to rescheduling; therefore, please call 937-548-
1752 to verify meeting date and time.  If you are interested in receiving meeting notices, please contact the 

office to be placed on a phone or email notification list. 

For additional information or if you would like notice of board meeting date/location/etc. changes please 

contact the district office at 937-548-1715 ext. 3 or email jared.coppess@darkeswcd.com.  The Darke SWCD 

office hours are 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., Monday through Friday. 

Thank you 2018 Affiliate Members 
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Darke SWCD Staff 

Brian Cope– Technician 
Jared Coppess– District Administrator 
Elizabeth Farver– Nutrient Mgmt Technician 
Tim Rank– Technician 
Doug Steinbrunner– Wildlife Specialist/Technician 
 

Darke NRCS Staff 

Jim Bennett– District Conservationist 
John Bleill– Civil Engineering Technician 
Webb Flowers– Soil Conservationist 
 
Daniel Francis– Pheasants Forever Wildlife Biologist 

Darke SWCD  I 1117 Southtowne Court I Greenville I OH I 45331 I 937.548.1715 ext. 3 I www.darkeswcd.com 

Tree Orders & Payment Due   March 22 

First Friday: Scavenger Hunt   April 5 
 Downtown Greenville        6-9pm 

Home Gardener Workshop   April 8 

Tree Pickup   April 9-11 
 Darke SWCD Office 

Spring Soil Sampling   April  15 

Rain Barrel Contest Submission Deadline   April 27 

Area ϥV Envirothon   April 30 
 Caeser Ford Park, Greene County   

Scholarship Applications Due   April 30 

First Friday: Upper Floor Tour   May 3 
 Registration Required, Main Street Greenville        6-9pm 

Downtown Planting Day   May 18 
 Registration Required, Main Street Greenville        6-9pm 

Oʛce Closedɀ Memorial Day   May 27  

 

Downtown Greenville FarmersɅ Market   June 1ɀ Oct 12 
 Downtown Greenville        9am-1pm 

Educational Canoe Float   June 7 

Darke County Conservation Day Camp   June 12-13 

Upcoming Events 


